

City of Sierra Madre



May 4, 2015

VIA EMAIL commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov Ms. Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street, 24th Floor Sacramento CA 95814

Dear Ms. Townsend:

The City of Sierra Madre ("City") submits the following comments on the State Water Resources Control Board's ("SWRCB") Notice of Proposed Emergency Rulemaking to implement the Governor's April 1, 2015 Executive Order, No. B-29-15, directing the SWRCB to impose regulations to achieve a statewide 25% reduction in potable urban water use. The City thanks the SWRCB for providing multiple opportunities for the public comment on these proposed regulations and for revising the regulations, in part, to respond to concerns raised by it and other California cities. The City further reiterates its commitment to continuing its existing conservation efforts as part of its response to the historic drought facing California.

The City recognizes that the proposed regulations build in credit for previous conservation efforts and thanks the SWRCB for ensuring that previous conservation efforts, measured from 2013, are counted. The City also continues to support the increase from four to eight tiers of conservation (as compared to the proposed regulatory framework previously released for comment); however, the SWRCB still has failed to revise the conservation tiers to include additional higher conservation tiers above 36% for the highest water consumers, rather than spreading the additional conservation burden on those using less water.

REGULATIONS STILL NEED TO BE REVISED TO INCLUDE ADDITIONAL TIERS, AT THE HIGHER END. Governor Brown's order requires the SWRCB to impose restrictions intended to achieve a 25% reduction statewide in domestic water use since 2013. The proposed regulations impose a graduated tier of required reduction levels on urban water suppliers, ranging from 8% to 36%, depending on per capita water usage from July to September 2014. However, this does not go nearly far enough in adequately apportioning conservation requirements across the state's urban water providers. The state has been in a serious drought for several years now, yet has seen only some progress in conservation efforts. Imposing several higher tiers now, rather than with the likely next round of emergency regulations, will ensure that suppliers with the highest levels of per capita water usage from July to September 2014 will bear their full share of conservation requirements in this historic drought. To that end, the City urges the SWRCB to add four more conservation tiers, up to a 50% conservation tier.

As compared with the draft regulatory framework, the proposed regulations expand the number of tiers,

thereby narrowing the range of usage levels within each tier for the lower usage levels, and adding one additional tier above the originally proposed 35%, requiring 36% conservation relative to 2013. This remains inadequate, given the scale of this drought and the fact that suppliers at the highest water use levels have the same conservation requirement as communities with several hundred R-GPCD lower usage levels. Instead, the SWRCB should revise the proposed regulations to include several additional tiers above 36%—up to 50% or higher for the highest levels of use. Increasing the number of tiers and imposing higher conservation requirements for the higher tiers would create a more rational conservation approach, while ensuring that the highest water users bear progressively greater conservation burdens. This would also help ensure that the Governor's mandate of 25% overall urban water conservation is met.

SWRCB MUST REVISE REGULATIONS TO ALLOW ADMINISTRATIVE CORRECTIONS TO MONITORING REPORTS.

The City continues to advocate that the regulations should be revised to include a mechanism for a city to submit revised and corrected monitoring data to the SWRCB.

CITY SUPPORTS CLARIFICATION THAT PROHIBITION ON WATERING TURF IN MEDIANS DOES NOT PROHIBIT WATERING TREES.

The Governor's order prohibits the use of potable water for watering turf in public medians. The City supports the provisions in the digest of the proposed regulations that clarify that this prohibition applies to ornamental turf and thus does not prohibit watering urban trees.

CONCLUSION

For the foregoing reasons, the City requests the Board revise its proposed regulations to:

- Include additional, higher conservation standard tiers above 36% for communities with a high R-GPCD, up to a 50% conservation requirement;
- Revise the regulations to allow administrative corrections of monitoring reports.

The City seeks these amendments to ensure that the proposed regulations are reasonable, feasible, and will accomplish the Governor's stated goal of a 25% statewide water use reduction. The City recognizes that this severe drought requires an aggressive response. It has already conserved 11%, and will work together with its residents and businesses to achieve its 32% conservation arget.

Sincerely.

Mayor John Capoccia City of Sierra Madre

ellel

cc: Sierra Madre City Council

Teresa L. Highsmith, City Attorney

Elaine Aguilar, City Manager